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1.0 Purpose of Report 

 
1.1 

 
To advise members of the results of a request for the Renaming and Renumbering 
of an existing street. 
 

2.0 Background 

 
2.1 
 
 
 
 
2.2 

 
In accordance with the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) NI Order 
1995 – Article 11 the Council is tasked with the responsibility of renaming and 
renumbering existing streets where requested. 
The Policy on Street Naming and Numbering – Section 6.0, as adopted (See 
Appendix 1) forms the basis for considering requests for renaming and 
renumbering of existing streets/roads.  
 
 

3.0 Main Report 

 
3.1 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Building Control Service within the Directorate of the Environment had 
received a valid request for the renaming of the street as noted below: 
 
From: 
 
Fairview Park, Drumcoo, Dungannon 
 
To 
 
Fairview, Drumcoo, Dungannon 
 
 
Approval was sought and given at the December 2022 Environment Committee to 
proceed to survey regarding this Street Renaming request. 
 
The Building Control Service subsequently issued occupiers correspondence 
seeking their views on the request to rename the street. Completed surveys were 
received by the return date and the outcome is as follows: 
 



 
 
 

Fairview Park – Renaming to Fairview  - Survey Results 
 

Survey Request Presented to 
Environment Committee 

5th December 2022 

Survey Issued Date 17th January 2023 

Survey Return Date 14th February 2023 

Number of letters sent 14 

Number of letters returned 9 

Number Yes 8 

Number No 0 

Number of letters not returned 5 

Number Invalid 1 

Number of Valid returns 8 

Percentage of Yes 57% 

 
In accordance with the Policy on Street Naming and Numbering (See Appendix 1) 
where all occupiers (100 %) of the surveyed street agree with the proposed name 
change, a recommendation will be presented to the Environment Committee to 
approve the change. 
 
Following our recent survey on the above, 100% of occupiers were not in 
favour of the proposal (57% in favour) of Fairview Park being renamed as 
Fairview. 
 
Therefore, in accordance with Mid Ulster District Council’s Policy on Street 
Naming and Dual Language Signage, the street will remain as Fairview Park. 
 

4.0 Other Considerations 

 
4.1 

 
Financial, Human Resources & Risk Implications 
 

Financial:  Within Current Resources 
 

Human:  Within Current Resources 
 

Risk Management:  None 
 

 
4.2 

 
Screening & Impact Assessments  
 

Equality & Good Relations Implications:  None 
 

Rural Needs Implications:  None 
 

5.0 Recommendation(s) 

 
5.1 
 
 

 
Members are to note the contents of the report. 
 



6.0 Documents Attached & References 

 
6.1 
 
 
6.2 
 

 
Appendix 1 – Policy on Street Naming and Numbering – Section 6.0 : Renaming 
and Renumbering Existing Streets 
 
Appendix 2 – Map indicating Road relating to Street Renaming Survey 
 

 


